
No.6 10th  March 2023 

From the Principal 
PROMISETOWN 

Yet again, our school community was well represented at 

this fabulous community event. Thank you to everyone 
who joined us on Saturday afternoon! Congratulations to 
all of the TWPS students who participated in the Flash Mob 
dance at the Promisetown Picnic. Special thanks to Liz and 

Patty our dancing mums/queens, who worked with our 
students each Wednesday lunch, practising our dance. 
 

MONDAY MUSTER 
There is nothing like a smile on a child’s face who has just 
shared their learning with their parent or carer. Thank you 

to the Parents and Carers who visited their child’s 
classroom on Monday afternoon. The children were so 
proud of themselves and so were we! It is such an 
important message that we share with children, when we 

show them how much we value education. 
 

HAPPY INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S DAY 8th March 2023! 

International Women’s day celebrates women's      
achievements! It is a time when many imagine a gender 

equal world. A world free of bias, stereotypes, and 
discrimination. A world that's diverse, equitable, and 
inclusive. A world where difference is valued and 
celebrated. Together we can forge women's equality. 

Collectively we can all Embrace Equity. 
 

EXPLORING 
Curiosity is one of the global competencies that has been 
identified by research as central to the development of 

students into global leaders who take action. It is crucial for 
adults to provide opportunities for students to explore and 

be curious students about the world around them, so that 
they are more driven to tackle the world’s most pressing 

problems. This week and next week after school,  Mr Crotti 
and Mr Fielding are leading the way and building our 
collective capacity around Explore Pedagogy during staff 

professional learning sessions. I hope you enjoy the photos 

on page 2, as much as we enjoyed our Explore task! 
 

Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  Phone: 9465 4317     

Mon 
13  
Mar 

Labour Day Public Holiday 
Students do not attend school 

Fri 
 

17  
Mar 
 

Whole school assembly 2:30pm 
SRC & Student Voice leadership badges to 
be presented 

Tue 
21  
Mar 

Harmony Day 
(Students come dressed in ORANGE) 

Fri 
24  
Mar 

Year levels TEAM Assembly 2:30pm 

Thurs 
28  
Mar 

GRIP Leadership Conference  
(Leadership students only)  

Mon 
3  
Apr 

National Day of Action Against Bullying  
SRC Fundraiser: Students bring  gold coin 
donation and dress up as SUPER HERO! 

Wed 
5  
Apr 

Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Students only attend school at the time of 
their conference meeting. 

Thurs 
6 
April 

Last Day of Term 1 
Whole school assembly 12pm 
(Easter hat parade will be held at the assembly) 

Mon 
24  
Apr 

Staff  Professional  Practice Planning  Day  
Students do not attend school 

Tues 
25 
Apr 

ANZAC Day PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Students do not attend school 

Wed 
26 
Apr 

First Day of Term 2: Arrive on time, ready 
to learn at quarter to nine! 

Tue 
13 
June 

Curriculum Day 3 
Students do not attend school 

Thu 
14 
Sept 

Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Students only attend school at the time of 
their conference meeting. 

Mon 
 6  
Nov 

**NEW** In 2023 students attend school 
the Monday before Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday. 

2023 IMPORTANT DATES: 

https://www.internationalwomensday.com/Theme
mailto:homastown.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


EXPLORE! 



NAPLAN  
A reminder that NAPLAN testing will be carried out 

from week 8 of this term, commencing Tuesday 14th 
March and concluding on Wednesday 22nd March. 
Our Years 3 and 5 students will be participating in the 
NAPLAN assessment.  
 

The National Assessment Program is the measure 

through which governments, education authorities and 
schools can determine whether or not young 
Australians are meeting  important educational 
outcomes. Students are assessed in Year 3 to identify 

their achievement at the end of the early years of 
schooling and again in Year 5 to monitor their 
achievement before moving to  secondary school.  
 

Teachers use a range of assessments over time to build 

a comprehensive picture of your child’s strengths and 
needs. The results of the NAPLAN tests will form only a 

small component of the assessment tools, which 
teachers as professionals use, to tell how your child is 

progressing. They are one test on one day. The NAPLAN 
results will assist teachers in a small way to identify 
students’ strengths and weaknesses in Literacy and 
Numeracy. By analysing results, which show a pattern 

or which add to information from teacher judgments, 
teachers can adjust teaching strategies to provide 
appropriate support.  
 

Parents can help by ensuring that their children are well 

rested, calm and arrive at school on time. Try to avoid     
asking them how they went and what the questions 
were when they come home. This increases anxiety. 
They will have done their very best on the day. Of 

course, if they want to chat about the writing challenge 
or how they felt about the test, that will be fine.  
 

 

 

If you would like to discuss this further, please call or 
come in to see your child’s classroom teacher or myself.  
 
 

Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences 
It is that time of the year when we use COMPASS again 
for booking our Parent/Student/Teacher conference 

meetings. Next week, we will send home a notice 
reminding you all how YOU can book your child(ren) 

conference meeting ONLINE using COMPASS!  
 

Please note: We will not switch on the active button 
until Thursday 9:00am. Do not panic if you can’t  find 
where to click as it may not work until 9:00am Thursday 

morning.  
 

For parents that do not have access to the Internet at 
home, at work, Thomastown Library, or at a friend’s 
house, support will be available at the Office from 
Thursday 16th March 2023 onwards, so that parents 

can still make bookings online.  
 

The Parent/Student/Teacher conferences are strictly 15 
minutes and spaces are  limited from 12pm - 7pm on 
Wednesday 5th April 2023.   
 

CHILD SAFETY COMMITMENT at TWPS 

Thomastown West Primary School is committed to the 

safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. This 
will be the primary focus of our care and  decision-making.  
 

 

Thomastown West Primary School has zero tolerance for 
child abuse. 
 

 

Thomastown West Primary School is committed to 

providing a child safe environment where children and 
young people are safe and feel safe, and their voices are 
heard about decisions that affect their lives. Particular 
attention will be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal 

children and children from culturally and/or linguistically 
diverse backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with 
a disability.  
 

 

At our school, we advocate that every person involved in 

Thomastown West Primary School has a responsibility to 
understand the important and specific role he/she plays 

individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing 
and safety of all children and young people is at the 

forefront of all they do and every decision they make.  

 

Easter Hat parade - COMING SOON! 
Your children may have told you… GREAT NEWS! TWPS 

has recommenced our whole school Buddy Program.    
Every 3 weeks on a Thursday afternoon, two classes (from 
different year levels) get together and complete  learning 
tasks collaboratively. Each student is allocated a buddy 

from the other class.  
 

Later in the term,  the buddies will be 
working  together to create an Easter 
Bonnet for the whole school EASTER    

HAT PARADE on the last day of 
school Friday 6th April with BUDDIES 
at 12:00pm.   
 

Parents & Carers please join us!  

Feel free to wear your bunny ears and decorations!  
 

 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY  
This Monday, 13th March, is the Labour Day public      
holiday and I’m sure we will all enjoy the long weekend. 
Take care on the roads if you are travelling.  

 
Education is Powerful,  

Student Agency Matters, 

Teachers Make a Difference  

and 

Every Day of Learning Counts!  

 
Sandi Young 

Principal 
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Who has joined  

Class Dojo  2023? 
 

Are you missing out? 
 

Teachers at TWPS use Class Dojo to communicate with you and  

can share your child’s learning and wellbeing successes with you.  

Parents can also use Class Dojo to reward their children with Dojo reward points 

The great thing about Class Dojo is that it offers a two-way message service.  

You can easily send a message or reply back to the teacher with a quick message.  

(Compass is only one-way communication. That is, from TWPS to the parents and carers). 







 

 

 

On Tuesday 7th March students got to watch a live performance which engaged in  
conversations  about  values, respect and responsibility.  

Through a  ser ies  of  exciting  chal lenges ,  Zanna and Eddie  exper ienced 
the power  of  empat hy,  respect ,  k indness  and  res i l ience .  When they 
launched an app,  they discover  that  chi ldren a l l  over  the wor ld  can  use 
i t  to  be  assertive,  responsible  and  safe  onl ine .  



FRIENDLY REMINDER:  

ALL STUDENTS MUST WEAR THEIR  

SCHOOL HATS WHEN OUTSIDE. 

If your child has lost their hat, they can be purchased at the office for $14.  



Quantum Victoria Room 10 & 11 
The first of the grade 3/4 groups visited Quantum on Wednesday the 8th of March. It was a fantastic day 

and lots of learning occurred. Some of the learning was about mass, volume and capacity. We also learnt 

about insulators and conductors of electricity.  

We tested many items to see if they were conductors of electricity. We learnt that a conductor allows 

electricity go through so that it works. An insulator blocks the electricity. Humans, metal spoons and 

wire were conductors while plastic, paper and wood were insulators. We had our whole grade hold 

hands in a chain circle and we were all conductors.   

We learnt how to make playdough and that if we didn’t use enough of the right ingredients or used 

too much, it would not work. We found out that playdough was a conductor because the water in it.  

We later used the Makey Makey circuit board to play music and Super Mario Brothers using the items 

that were conductors. 

We certainly enjoyed our day and recommend others to go and try this amazing program.  

 

 



All year 
round 

Thomastown West Primary School compulsory 
school uniform items are as follows: 

is navy blue. 



WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

BASKET BALL COURT 
TEAM ASSEMBLY 

In your child’s building 

Friday  17th February   Friday  10th February   

Friday 3rd March  Friday  24th February   

Friday 17th March *SRC and Student Voice Badges presented* Friday  10th March  

Friday 31st March Friday 24th March 

Thursday 6th April at 12pm  

S.R.C News 
On Monday 3rd April we will be having a fundraiser for the National 
Day of Action Against Bullying and Violence. On this day, all students 
are asked to dress up as your favourite superhero and take a stand 
against bullying. Thomastown West Primary school will give the 
proceeds  to BZ’s bullying prevention programs. This will support 
students in different schools across Victoria to feel safe and 
comfortable, and ready to learn!  

A dollar on this day, will keep the bullies away. 
➢ Date: Monday 3rd April 

➢ Cost: A gold coin donation please 

➢ Mission: Dress up as your favourite superhero and  

      take a stand 

against 

bullying. 

 
 





Term 1  Week 7 Student Attendance Report  

As part of the Department of Education Every Day Counts initiative, schools report attendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average attendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of attendance for their year level.  

At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potential and we know that parents share this goal. 

There is a clear link between good attendance and educational achievement.  If your child is not in 
school, on time, as often as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  

education.                       Why is regular attendance at school important?  

Regular school attendance will mean that your child has a better chance in life. Your child will achieve 

better when they go to school all day, every school day...  

 

 

Prep Last Week  This Week Year 3/4 Last Week  This Week 

Room 2 75% 83% Room 9 90% 91% 

Room 3 82% 85% Room 10 95% 91% 

Year 1/2 Last Week This Week Room 11 72% 78% 

Room 4 81% 76% Room 12 85% 77% 

Room  5 82% 82% Year 5/6 Last Week This Week 

Room 6 86% 82% Room 15 91% 96% 
   Room 16 75% 88% 

   Room 17 88% 94% 

      Room 18 77% 94% 



Term 1 Week 7 

Congratulations to Room 11 with  159 Dojo Points  

You are the class with the highest number of Dojo points this week! 

 

 
Prep 

Isabel 

12 Dojo Points 

Grade 1/2 
Ibrahim 

9 Dojo Points 

Grade 3/4 
Zack 

21 Dojo Points  

Grade 5/6 
Matthew & Simmu 

10 Dojo Points  

Most Dojo points Prep - 6 Zack 21 Dojo Points 

Spaghetti Science 



Hello everyone! 

SEASONAL FRUIT MUFFINS 
 
MAKES: 12 SMALL MUFFINS. 
 
It’s great fun to invent different flavour combinations by 
mixing fresh, seasonal fruits in this muffin recipe. 
Check out some suggestions below, or make up your own. 
 

➢ EQUIPMENT 
 
• measuring cup                                                                                                         

• Bowls – 1 large, 1 small                                                                                      

• mixing spoons 

• chopping board 

• cook’s knife 

• 12-hole muffin tray 

• skewer 

• wire cooling rack 
 

SEASONAL OPTIONS SEASONAL OPTIONS 
SUMMER: PEACHES AND RASPBERRIES 
AUTUMN: CINNAMON AND PEAR 
WINTER: LEMON, ORANGE AND POPPY SEED 
SPRING: APPLE AND STRAWBERRY 
 
TIP: MAKE A SAVOURY VERSION 
BY USING ROASTED OR GRATED 
VEGETABLES, FRESHLY CHOPPED 
HERBS AND A SPRINKLE OF REDUCEDFAT 
CHEESE.G ROASTED OR GRATED 
VEGETABLES, FRESHLY CHOPPED 

➢ INGREDIENTS 

•  1 ½ cups self-raising flour 
•  2 ripe bananas (mashed) 
•  1 cup reduced-fat natural yoghurt 
• 1 egg 
• ½ cup sunflower oil, plus 1 tsp extra for greasing 
• 1 cup raspberries (frozen berries work well too, or try 

    any seasonal fruit) 
 

METHOD 

Preheat the oven to 180°C. 
Pour the flour into the large bowl. 
Create a well in the centre of the flour mix. 
Mix together the yoghurt, egg, mashed banana and oil into 
the small bowl. 
Pour the egg mix into the flour and gently combine, adding 
the raspberries (don’t over work the batter). 
Spoon the batter into lightly greased muffin tray. Bake for 
20–25 minutes or until a skewer inserted into the middle of 
the muffin comes out clean. 



No Hub Programs on Monday 13th and Tuesday 

14th March. 



TWPS Fundraising 

 

Our annual Easter fundraiser has kicked off!  

For every 6 pack of Hot Cross Buns you order,  

Bakers Delight Rivergum will give $2 to our school.  

The more buns you purchase the more profit TWPS makes.   

Please fill out your order form and bring it  

back to the office by Thursday 30th March.  

Orders will be ready to collect from TWPS  on 

Tuesday 4th April 2023. 

Thomastown West Primary Easter Raffle 
 

To assist our school with the 2023 Easter Raffle… 

 

We ask parents and carers to bring an Easter egg or chocolate by 
3 April. Prize hampers will be made from the donations for each 

grade.  

Parents and carers are asked to purchase a Raffle ticket. 

 

Hampers will be made for each classroom 
 

The raffle will be drawn on Thursday 6th April 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

➢ Every Wednesday and Friday your child can order a lunch order. 

➢ Lunch orders can only be ordered via the School Connect App.  

➢ Cut off time is 8.30 am  









Fun with KidsCo at our Monday Muster! 



BEFORE SCHOOL CARE from 7am 

Front Gate opens at 8:30am 

1. 
2. 

3. 4. 5. 

6. 7. 8. 








